
 

 

DATE:     June 16, 2025 

 

TO:     Larry Davis, Assistant City Manager  

 

FROM:     Robin Spencer, Contracts Analyst 

 

DEPARTMENT:  Financial & Administrative Services 

    Procurement Services Division   

 

SUBJECT:   Requesting approval to convey two vehicles to the Town of Black 

Mountain, Pursuant to G.S. 160A-274 

 

Background:  

The Town of Black Mountain sustained significant damage from Hurricane Helene. Damage 

estimates for infrastructure and assets are $30,000,000. Josh Harrold, Town Manager for the Town of 

Black Mountain, requested a donation of two vehicles slated to be sold as surplus from the City of 

Greensboro. The request includes one (1) 2007 Ford Explorer 4x4 valued at approximately $2,450 

and one (1) 2015 Ford F-150 4x4 truck valued at approximately $6,650. North Carolina General 

Statute 160A-274(b) for the Sale, lease, exchange and joint use of governmental property, states, 

“Any governmental unit may, upon such terms and conditions as it deems wise, with or without 

consideration, exchange with, lease to, lease from, sell to, or purchase from any other governmental 

unit any interest in real or personal property.” 

 

Recommendation: 

The Procurement Services Division concurs with the Financial and Administrative Department's 

recommendation to donate the aforementioned vehicles to the Town of Black Mountain.  

 

Financial information: 

 Total Estimated Donation: $9,100.00 


